
 

 

September 8, 2024      THE TWENTY-THIRD SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME

              
 

LITURGICAL CALENDAR 
 

 

Monday, September 9  

 8:00am Melvin Hoffmann+ Arcadia 
 8:30am Rosary @ St. Augustine  Halbur 
Tuesday, September 10 
 8:00am Gene & Darlene Leiting+ Arcadia 

 8:00am Albert & Marian Berning+ Breda 

Wednesday, September 11   

 8:00am Bob Wolterman+ Arcadia 

 8:00am A Special Intention Templeton 

 8:30am Rosary @ Holy Angels Church Roselle 

Thursday, September 12 

 8:00am Janet Sander+ Arcadia 

 8:00am Deb Nieland+ Breda 

Friday, September 13 

 8:00am For the People of GSCP  Arcadia 

 8:00am Sylvester Thelen+ Templeton 
Sat., Sept. 14 THE TWENTY-FOURTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME   

 5:30pm Thelma Wernimont+ Breda 

Sunday, Sept. 15 THE TWENTY-FOURTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME   

 8:00am Paul Fee+ Arcadia 

 10:00am L/D Members of the Don Wieland Family Templeton 

   

 

 

 

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION is AVAILABLE 1/2 HOUR 
BEFORE WEEKEND and WEEKDAY MASSES  

 or BY APPOINTMENT 

 

    

    

 

 

 
OFFICE in Breda 

P.O. Box 39, Breda, IA 51436 
Hours: Tues. & Fri., 7:30am–11:30am 

Phone: 712-673-2582 
Goodshepherd@westianet.net 

 

ST JOHN THE BAPTIST, Arcadia 

ST BERNARD, Breda 

SACRED HEART, Templeton 
 

ST AUGUSTINE, Halbur 

OUR LADY OF MOUNT CARMEL, 
Mt. Carmel 

HOLY ANGELS, Roselle 
 
 
PASTOR 
Rev. Terry Roder 
Rectory (712-673-2351) 
For emergencies & weekends 
Fr. Roder`s mobile (712-267-0073) 
RoderT@scdiocese.org 
 
PRIEST IN RESIDENCE [RETIRED] 
Rev. Richard Remmes [Arcadia] 
(712-790-6888) 
 
BOOKKEEPER 
Cindy Lawler  Breda Office 
ADMINISTRATIVE ASSISTANT 
Julie Eich   Arcadia Office 
 
PARISH DIRECTORS 
Joel Dentlinger, Becky Vonnahme 
 
FINANCE COUNCIL  
Joe Behrens   Janet Muhlbauer 
Russ Riesenberg  Ann Schmitz 
Erin Sundrup       Kassie Wernimont 
 

FAITH FORMATION 
EmmaLee Miklosovic  

Carroll Co. Religious Ed. (CCRE) 
712-792-0513 

Robin Lawler, 712-689-2595 
Arcadia & Vail 

 
PARISH RENTAL CONTACTS 

 

St. Bernard Mary Nieland  
Center/Gym 

Call Cindy Lawler 712-673-2582 

St. John Parish Hall 
Call Julie Eich 712-689-2595 

St. Augustine Parish Hall/Gym 
Call Julie Eich or Cindy Lawler 

Our Lady of Mt. Carmel Parish Hall   
Call Michelle Pudenz 712-830-8327 

 

Rental Rates are posted on website 
gscpcarrollco.org 

 
BULLETIN ANNOUNCEMENTS 

ARE DUE WEDNESDAY EVENINGS 
stjohnarcadia@gmail.com 

GOOD 

SHEPHERD 

CATHOLIC 

PARISH (GSCP) 

 
 
 
 

http://gscpcarrollco.org/ 



 

 

ALL PARISH NEWS 

Thank you to all the well wishes, cards and gifts on my 
birthday.  You are in my prayers each day.  ~Fr. Terry 
Roder   
 
The Good Shepherd Finance Council has been working hard 
to address the debt owed to Kuemper.  The Council is happy 
to announce that all of the St. Bernard and Sacred Heart 
past debt to Kuemper has been paid off and all but $223,494 
of the $811,029 owed from Good Shepherd for the 2022-23 
school year has been paid.  However, $75,343 is still owed on 
the St. Augustine past debt as well as Good Shepherd's assess-
ment of $635,699 for the 2023-34 school year.  Good Shep-
herd's August 2024 payment of $48,611 toward the 2024-25 
school year is also now due.  We are thankful for your contin-
ued support of Good Shepherd Parish and Kuemper Catholic 
School.  
 
Looking Ahead:  Active priests of the Diocese of Sioux City 
will be attending a diocesan Convocation held in Sioux Falls 
from October 7 until October 10.   So no daily masses at Breda 
and Templeton on those days.   
 
Kuemper’s Important Dates: 
Tues., Sept. 10:  Bldg. & Grounds Mtg., 5:30pm 
Wed., Sept. 11:  School pictures for grades PS-6; Mktg. & 
Enrollment Comm. Mtg., 11am; PS-6th grade Parent Club 
Mtg., 5:30pm 
Thurs., Sept. 12:  School pictures for grades 7-11 
 
KUEMPER NEWS:  Kuemper Catholic High School is in 
need of a Para educator for grades 9-12.  This Para educator 
would be working with students in small group settings and 
supporting them inside some classrooms as well.  It is a full 
time position with benefits and a minimum of a two year de-
gree is preferred but not required.  Please contact Ted Garrin-
ger, 7-12 Principal at tlgarringer@kuemper.org if you are inter-
ested.   
 
Friday Adoration:  Every Friday when school is in session, 

there is Adoration in the Kuemper Chapel from 8 a.m. to 3 
p.m. Our adorers pray for all the students in Carroll County, 
regardless of where they attend school. All our students need 
more prayer warriors praying for them. If you would like to 
join us, for either 30 minutes or a full hour, please contact Ann 
Phillips at (712) 775-2475 or ann.phillips@westianet.net. 
Help us celebrate 150 years of Catholic Education:  We are 
planning for a wonderful weekend Sept. 27-29 to commemo-
rate the wonderful occasion. We invite all alumni, current stu-
dents, faculty & staff, parents & friends to join us. We are 
planning a social after the Homecoming football game on Fri-
day, a fun walk/run & picnic on Saturday the 28th & bus tour 
on Sunday the 29th!  We are currently looking for volunteers 
for: 

 Maple River to Carroll Fun Run/Walk- registration & wa-
ter stations 

 Picnic at Southside Park- set up, serving food & clean up  
Please contact Heather Pietig at hcpietig@kuemper.org or Sara 
Iler at sailer@kuemper.org. 
 
Men’s & Women’s Welcome Retreat will be held at the 
Kuemper High School Library.  The men’s retreat weekend is 
September 14/15 and the women’s retreat weekend is October 
5/6.  If interested, please contact Eugene Handlos (712-830-
1344) or Chelsey Goetzinger (712-210-6605). 
 
Marriage is a journey!  A Worldwide Marriage Encounter 
Experience can help you enrich your marriage and add some 
pizzazz to your journey.  Whether you’ve been married 1 year 
or 50, a Marriage Encounter Experience may be just the thing 
you need to put a breath of fresh air into your relation-
ship.  The next weekends in our area are September 27-29 
in Dubuque and Nov. 8-10 in Holstein. Call (563) 920-9419 
for more information or sign up at wwme.org.  
 
Called to the Silence:  3 Day Ignatian Retreat Opportunity 
for Fall & Winter  God speaks to you in the silence.  Are you 
ready for some quiet time as you approach the changing of sea-
sons?  Steep yourself in the sacred space of the Creighton Uni-
versity Retreat Center, just one hour east of Omaha, to be still 
and open yourself up to the graces God has for you.  You will 
meet with an Ignatian-trained spiritual director daily to reflect 
on what’s stirring in your heart.  Opportunity for mass daily 
and confession.  Retreat cost including room and meals is 
$375.  Choose one of the 3 opportunities to attend:  October 17
-20, 2024; December 5-8, 2024; January 23-26, 2025.  Register 
at Creighton.edu/retreatcenter  
 

 
ST. JOHN THE BAPTIST, ARCADIA 

 
St. John's 150th Anniversary t-shirts are 
now for sale for $15/each.  You can 
choose from 3 different colors and can ei-
ther order them online with a credit card or 
order from Pat Vogl with pre-paid cash or a 
check. Sizes vary from Small to 4X with 
children's sizes available as well.  Samples of the shirts are 
hanging in the back of church so take a look and contact Pat at 
712-689-2375 for more information on getting yours ordered!!  
 
Faith Formation will once again be offered at St. John’s on 
Wednesday evenings from 6-7pm.  Thank you to the volun-
teers who offered their time and talent to keeping this program 
going.    Please watch your mail/email in the coming week for 

Holy Angels would like to express a 
BIG warm-felt Thank You  

to everyone who joined us for our  
150th Celebration.   

Your support and participation  
made it a Huge Success.   

A Special Thank You goes out to all 
our incredible volunteers from near & 
far, our generous donors, and all who 

made this event a success.   
And a Special Thank You goes to  
Father Roder, Fr. McKercher & Fr. 

Behm for an incredible Thanksgiving 
Mass.  We can't say Thank You enough 

to all.  Our Hearts are Full.  

mailto:sailer@kuemper.org
http://wwme.org/


 

 

registration forms.     If you have any question, please contact 
Julie at the office (689-2595) or stjohnarcadia@gmail.com 
or Julie Von Glan (712-790-6416). 

 
MINISTERS-September 15 

Reader:  Pat Vogl    
Servers:  Kaylie & Kenadie Wolterman 
Ushers/Greeters/Gifts:  Michelle Schuette, Margaret Gruba 
EMHC:  Margaret Gruba, Mary Pat Venner, Kayla Venner, Pat 
Vogl, Choir 

 
 

ST. BERNARD, BREDA 
 

Former St. Bernard Endowment Update:  It has come to the 
attention of the Finance Council and Directors that there may be 
some confusion regarding the former St. Bernard's Endowment 
Fund and the status of that moving forward.  To clarify, this 
fund was set up many years ago as a way to help fund various 
needs of St. Bernard and the former Christ the King 
School.  There was a separate board that oversaw the invest-
ment of the funds and made contributions back to the church 
from the income generated from investments.  The Good Shep-
herd finance board and directors have been working for the last 
two years to understand all the assets and liabilities of each of 
the six former parishes that were merged together, including the 
St. Bernard fund.  Because St. Bernard is no longer a legal cor-
poration in either the Catholic Church or in the State of Iowa, 
steps are necessary to make sure the fund can continue to help 
with the current needs of the merged Good Shepherd Catholic 
Parish, which is now the active legal entity in the Church and 
State of Iowa.  This has been the case with assets for all of the 
former individual parishes. To clarify, the former St. Bernard 
funds will continue to be used strictly for the benefit of GSCP 
in accordance with the current and future needs of the parish, 
and are not being sent to the Sioux City Diocese for any oth-
er reason. This name change of the fund reflects the direction 
of the bylaws that were created many years ago with several 
contingencies in case St. Bernard ever ceased to exist. If anyone 
has any questions, please feel free to contact a GSCP Finance 
Board member or director.  Minutes of the GSCP council 
minutes are available at the GSCP website, and guests are also 
welcome at meetings.  Thank you!     
 
Choir practice on Saturday, September 14, 5pm in school.  
Anyone is welcome to join us anytime! 
 
The Friendship Group will meet on Tuesday, Sept. 10, 8:30am 
at Kay’s Corner.  All are welcome. 

 
MINISTERS-September 14 

Rosary Leader:  Jennifer Koster 
Greeters:  George & Evan Wernimont 
Reader:  Linda Steinkamp    
Servers:  Coy Meister, Claire Allman   
Gift Bearers:  George & Evan Wernimont 
Ushers:  George & Evan Wernimont  
Body of Christ:  Randy Lenz  
Blood of Christ:  Chris Koster, Lori Snyder 
September $$ Counters: Linda Steinkamp, Mary Lou 
Hermsen 

 
 

SACRED HEART, TEMPLETON 
 

Congratulations to Daniel and Mary (Coufal) Wordekem-

per, who were married on Saturday, August 31.  Prayers for 
and blessings on you as you begin your married life! 
On behalf of the Helen Irlbeck family we would like to thank 
everyone for their thoughts and prayers during our time of 
sorrow.  A special thank you to all that helped beautify the 
church, Fr. Roder, and Hannah and the men’s choir for the 
beautiful music.  ~The Helen Irlbeck family  

 
MINISTERS-September 15 

Reader:  Dave Ramsey      
Server:  Jace Harmon 
EMHC:  Diane Meiners, Jodie Wieland, Dave Sporrer 
Church Cleaners (wk of 09/15): Doug/Pam Irlmeier, Zach/
Nicci Kathol 

 
ST. AUGUSTINE, HALBUR 

 
Congratulations to Colton and Macy (Pitt) Hacker, who 
were married on Saturday, August 31.  Prayers for and bless-
ings on you as you begin your married life! 
 
Looking Ahead:  A 45th Kuemper class reunion mass will be 
held at St. Augustine on Saturday, September 28 at 5:30pm.   
 

 
OUR LADY OF MOUNT CARMEL, 

MOUNT CARMEL 

 

TUCKPOINTING UPDATE:  The tuck pointing project at 
Our Lady of Mt. Carmel church is set to begin after Labor 
Day.  The project is expected to cost $120,390.  We still have 
$13,375.00 of this balance left to raise.  If you would like to 
donate to the project please make checks payable to GSCP and 
put a note in the memo that it’s for the OLMC tuck pointing 
project or write it in a note or on the envelope.  You may put 
your donation in the collection basket or mail it to the Parish 
office at: GSCP, PO Box 39, Breda, IA 51436.  Thank you.  

 
 

HOLY ANGELS, ROSELLE 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 
 

Adult $4,762.00  

Youth 4.00 

Grain Sales 1,068.54 

Loose Offering 1,681.01 

Building Fund-OLMC 320.00 

Guild Income-SH 200.00 

Bulletin Ad 150.00 

Candle Money 117.00 

Choir Income 100.00 

Rental Income 190.00 

  

Stewardship 

Weekend of August 31/Sept. 1 



 

 

PERSONS WISHING TO 
JOIN THE CATHOLIC 
CHURCH, whether baptized in 
another faith or unbaptized and 
over the age of seven [7], may 
contact Fr. Roder at any time of 
the year to begin the process 
known as the Rite of Christian 
Initiation of Adults (RCIA), or 
the Rite of Christian Initiation of 
Children (RCIC).  

NEW PARISHIONERS may register in the parish of their choice by  visiting the 
website (http://gscpcarrollco.org/parish-registration), choosing the “ABOUT” drop-
down menu, clicking on Parish Registration, and completing the form. WELCOME! 

BAPTISM CLASS is offered to couples who are having a child baptized for the first time in one of the 
churches of Good Shepherd Catholic Parish. —New parents, CONGRATS! PLEASE email Fr. Roder so a 
day and time for the class can be scheduled with you (there might be more than one couple attending, 
which is a good thing!). 

5 star banking 
bredasavingsbank.com 

712-673-2321 

   

   

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

     

 

 

 

 

Pietra Fitness 

 

Pietra Fitness 

Offers stretching and strengthen-

ing classes featuring Christian 

prayer in the Catholic tradition.  

Coming Fall 2024 

 Jk 

  

MARRIAGE PREPARATION: It is advisable to begin this at least 9 months before the wedding day. If either 
the bride or the groom was previously married and has not yet done the annulment process, that will be necessary 
before marriage preparation can begin. Please contact Fr. Roder so that all preparations may be completed in 
time for the wedding and marriage. Remember, the wedding is just a day, while marriage is a LIFETIME! 

Open September 6 

Fridays 

Noon-6:00 p.m. 

Saturdays 

10:00 a.m.-4:00 p.m. 

Sundays 

Noon– 4:00 p.m. 

16624 120th St 

PO Box 3 

Breda, IA 51436 

(712) 673-2305 Tel 

(712) 830-5375 Cell 

Mike.uhlenkamp@planpioneer.com 

 

   GROTE BROS  EXCAVATING 

   712-790-7110 

  John Grote  

                                                                                                               

God Bless 

 

Bar & Grill  

109 Front St  

Arcadia, IA  

712-689-2522  

Features  

Tues: Tacos  

Wed: Big Leg Nite  

Sat: Prime Rib  

Kitchen hours 

 Mon-Fri 11-1 Mon-Sat 5-10 Sun 4-10 

Matthew’s Insurance/Hinners Ag 

Halbur, IA 

 

Matt Hinners 

712-249-5447 


